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Minutes of regular meeting 7/10/24  

The Shores Waterfront Restaurant, 2 Detroit St, North Tonawanda, NY 14120 
 
 
 

Dave Burke called the meeting to order at 12pm   
 

 
MEETING REMARKS:  After the Pledge of Allegiance, the treasurer’s report and 

secretary’s report for the May meeting was accepted by the 
membership.  

 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: The secretary’s report for the May meeting was posted to the 

website prior to acceptance by the membership. 

 

TRESURER’S REPORT:  The treasurer’s report for the May meeting was posted to the 
website prior to acceptance by the membership. 

 

DELEGATE’S REPORT:  Rod Cameron was not in attendance; Dave Metzger gave us a brief 
update from the delegates meeting on the 7th of June in Albany. 
SLMS will be not be used by the department of state for training 
going forward. The new system, however will not keep the historical 
record of past training. The lobbyist for NYSBOC is continuing to try 
to keep legislation from mistakenly duplicating or removing part of 
the code when developing new laws. 

 
EDUCATION:  Dave Metzger reports that January 28-30th at the Marriot will be the 

next year’s training. We are starting to get approvals for training. 
Sign ups will be available earlier this year and anyone interested 
may want to register early as it is easier to drop someone that 
changes their mind than to get someone in at the last minute. It 
usually sells out, so there will likely be a waiting list. People on the 
waiting list would then be placed as people decide to opt out. 

 
NEW/OLD BUSINESS: Scholarship reimbursement applications are starting to come in, but 

need to be in before the deadline in August. The form can be found 
on the NFBOA website in the “scholarship” tab. This is going to be 
the 40th anniversary for the NFBOA training classes. Andy Hvisdak 
is retired from his position as regional engineer for our region and 
his replacement is out of Syracuse. The golf flyer for the annual 
NFBOA golf outing will be available soon and the signup will be 
done similar to the RSVP process for meetings.  

  

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on September 11th, it will be at the Town 
of Clarence’s Town Park, at the Auto Clubhouse. Berrafato’s Char-Pit will be catering. 


